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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT: Condemnation of property needed for expansion of the Burien Transit Center
SUMMARY: With the adoption of the 2007-2012 Transit Capital Improvement Program (CIP), the Council authorized expansion of the Burien Transit Center (CIP Project A00565). The subject property must be acquired in order for the expansion project to proceed as planned but Executive staff and the property owner have been unable to reach agreement on the purchase price.
BACKGROUND: State law (RCW 8.08.010) authorizes a county to condemn land for public use when it is unable to reach agreement with an owner who is either unwilling to sell or to accept the amount of compensation offered. Pursuant to that authority, Proposed Ordinance 2006-0381 includes a finding that condemnation of the subject property is in the best interests of the citizens of King County and authorizes the King County Prosecuting Attorney to begin condemnation proceedings.  
Approval of this legislation would provide the legal means to secure a .89-acre parcel included within the planned expansion of the transit center. The property is owned by James D. Routos and is developed with Rooty’s Sports Bar and Grill and associated parking. The aerial photo (Attachment 4) shows the location of the parcel relative to the existing park-and-ride lot and the site plan (Attachment 5) illustrates the importance of this parcel in the plan to relocate on-street passenger waiting and bus layover areas onto the site.
Adoption of this legislation committee would not preclude the possibility of an agreement between the county and the property owners prior to a decision by the courts.  
Construction of the new Burien Transit Center is scheduled to be completed in summer 2007. When finished, the new transit center will have a passenger platform that can accommodate eight buses, and up to eight layover spaces for coaches. Other amenities will include new passenger shelters, benches, improved lighting for security, and public artwork.

Buses will load and unload at off-street bays rather than at the curb on 4th Avenue SW as they do now, and passengers will be able to transfer between routes without crossing a busy street. The bus layover spaces will reduce the time required for buses to travel between offsite layovers and the transit center, lowering costs and improving service. Public art works in the transit center will provide a visual connection with the proposed Burien Town Square.

Planning and design for the transit center were undertaken with input from a Community Advisory Group (CAG) made up of Burien-area residents, local business owners, and members of the City of Burien staff. The transit center project budget is approximately $8 million, which includes funding from a combination of local and federal grant funds.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2006-0381, with Attachment
2. Executive Letter of Transmittal, dated August 9, 2006

3. Fiscal Note

4. Aerial Photo of the Project Area 

5. Project Site Plan  
ATTENDING:
Elizabeth Morgan, Project Manager, Transit Division 
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